Colorado NAHRO

Minutes—February 16, 2011

In attendance: Alan Feinstein, Pam Simon, Janet Grimmett, Les Arney, Lori Rosendahl, Ed Talbot, Don May, Dave Martens, Craig Maraschky, Stella Madrid, Tami Fischer, Julie Brewen, Barbara Bernard, Betsey Martens

Vice-President Maraschky called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

I.  Introductions—Added agenda item—Betsey Martens to discuss having a summer NAHRO.

II Approval of Minutes of December 8, 2010: Stella moved approval.  Pam seconded. The board approved the minutes unanimously.

III. President’s Report – none 

IV. Financial Report – Treasurer Arney provided the Financial Report.  He discussed miscellaneous items contained in the Income Statement.  There was a discussion regarding the Member List and dues owing by two members. There is a new member – Center for People With Disabilities.

A.  YTD Financial Report – Les completed the adjustments to the 2011 budget.    Barb moved approval of the Financial Report; Lori seconded.  The board approved the Financial Report unanimously.
Conference Budget – Les described the budget for next year’s conference and there was a discussion regarding net income.  Dave Martens indicated that it was too high.  Barb moved a reduction in net income to $15,000 and registration not be increased. Pam seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

V.  Old Business/Updates

A. State Legislative Update –Stella described and presented 2011 advocacy criteria. This criteria has been updated from previous years.
Don May, as the Housing Colorado NAHRO Liaison, described some of the ongoing activities that are currently going on with that organization.

Stella moved approval to adopt the revised advocacy criteria; Tami seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

There was also a presentation by Janet Grimmett on the efforts involving stopping the certification process for housing authority staff having to be registered and trained as loan counselors.
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Craig discussed a proposed rule that the S.E.C. would require quasi-governmental entities that do bonds to register all board members with the S.E.C.  Craig moved to oppose the S.E.C. rule; Don seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

B. CML Liaison – Tami indicated that she would be present at the CML conference in Washington D.C. and would be attending meetings there with HUD officials.

C. Betsey – Betsey asked if the Board would be interested in seeing a summer National NAHRO conference in Denver.  She is to investigate this for the summer of 2013.

VI. New Business

A. Mountain Plains Legislative Insert – Dave discussed what is in the inserts and in the Legislative Agenda brochure.
B. Conference Video Production  – none
C. 2011 Legislative Briefing in DC –Craig indicated that it would be Tuesday, 3/29 in the Cannon Room.  Dave is to order refreshments.  The Legislative Network is to contact our elected representatives regarding invitations.
D. Nominating Committee – Alan will chair this committee.  The committee will be Craig, Pam, Alan, Stella, and Frank. A slate of candidates will be presented 20 days prior to the conference.
E. Using PD Funds for Conference – Pam proposed that $1,000 be utilized to put on a program called Defusing Hostile Customers.  Stella moved approval of the funds; Julie seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

F. Contribution to Betsey’s Campaign/Party Fund for NAHRO President – There was discussion regarding this item and how much to appropriate.  Alan moved to allocate $3,000 for this item; Stella Seconded.  The board approved this item with Talbot voting in opposition.

VII. Staff Report

A. 2011 Membership Dues/Invoices – Dave will get out the invoices
B. Breckenridge Conference Update – Dave advised that there was a committee formed for registration; the Brochure will be bulk mailed.
C. Cvent Update – Dave indicated that it is up and running.
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D. Web Page - Dave advised the board of its progress and that it has been updated.  Colorado NAHRO sponsorship information is on the web site.  
Lori recommended commenting to HUD Regional Administrator Garcia on the proposed 2012 budget.  Craig will talk to Frank about doing this.

VIII. Next Meeting is April 14 at MWHS
IX. Adjournment – at 12:00 p.m. 

